THE NEW ZEALAND CHINESE ASSOCIATION INC. (CANTERBURY BRANCH)

紐西蘭堅都布厘華聯支會

22 St Asaph Street, Christchurch.

P O Box 31-276, Ilam Christchurch 8444

August 2017 Newsletter

MID-AUTUMN (MOON CAKE) FESTIVAL AND FAMILY DAY 2017 at the Chinese Association Hall 22 St Asaph Street, Christchurch Sunday 24th September 2017 at 12.00 noon

Bring along family and friends to celebrate the annual Mid-Autumn (Moon Cake) Festival. Entertainment, Lucky Draws and a sumptuous lunch including Moon Cakes will be served with many other tasty Chinese dishes. Come along, catch up with friends and have fun joining in the celebration of the Mooncake festival.

An entry fee will be collected at the door:- Members - \$8, Non-members - \$15 Students 12-15 years - \$8, Under 12 years - free. Donations will be kindly accepted.

Car parking is available at rear of the Hall allocated for Senior members only. Please take care with pedestrians and drive slowly on entering and leaving car park. The new parking layout on St Asaph St is restricted to a 2 hour limited parking. At 1.30pm, a reminder to top up your meter will be announced during the lunch.

It would be advisable to be dropped off or carpool to ensure you do not miss out on the festival.

We warmly welcome new members and look forward to your attendance.

Results of 2017 New Zealand Chinese Association Academic Awards

Our warmest congratulations to our Canterbury students who were successfully awarded the national NZCA Academic Awards for 2017. This year the results were of an extremely high standard. Each successful candidate was awarded a prize of \$250.

Congratulations to:

- 1. Keegan Chin NCEA Level 1
- 2. Grant Wong NCEA Level 1
- 3. Ashleigh Goh NCEA Level 2
- 4. Kimberley Gee NCEA Level 3

The Prize giving of the NZCA Academic Award will be presented at the Moon Cake festival. We thank all students who submitted applications and to wish each candidate every success in their future endeavours.

Special Scholarship acknowledgement:

Chris Mayo from Waikato branch is commended for his outstanding scholarship results. In addition to receiving the NZCA Scholarship Award of \$750, he was also the sole recipient of the Prime Ministers Scholarship Award for 2017, as New Zealand's most outstanding secondary school student.

Jung Festival and Family Day 2017

The Jung festival was successfully celebrated with many people present. The food was amazing as usual, with homemade Jungs and a variety of tasty Chinese dishes.

On behalf of NZCA Canterbury branch, we wish to acknowledge a special thank you to Mr Quoon Chin and the many volunteer helpers for the hours and effort to make the Jungs. We appreciate the support and involvement towards our community.



NZCA Canterbury STAR Group - Techno for Seniors

Another busy knowledge packed session for our NZCA STAR group. We are extremely grateful for having an Apple specialist, Douglas Chang from Spark Riccarton, at our session. So many useful handy hints for beginners and experienced users! Thanks for Spark's support with our programme to date!

Thanks especially to all our support crew who assist so many keen senior members

find their way round their devices.



Age Concern's Staying Safe Confident Driving Theory Course



On Sunday 25 June, members attended the Age Concern's Staying Safe Confident Driving Theory Course taken by Yvonne Palmer and Inspector Al Stewart. This is a really worthwhile informative course. highly recommend anyone with the opportunity to attend.

70th Annual NZ Chinese Association Sports and Cultural Tournament 2018

The Wellington branch of the New Zealand Chinese Association will be hosting the 70th Annual NZCA Sports and Cultural Tournament over Easter weekend from Friday 30th March to Monday 2nd April 2018.

Planning is underway to recruit Canterbury sport representatives to participate at this major sporting event on the NZCA calendar.

The tournament is open to all registered NZCA members and their families of all ages.

Express your interest to support or be part of the flagship event for the many NZCA members nationally around New Zealand to meet up, make new friends and to rekindle old friendships. If you wish to represent Canterbury Branch to participate in the following sports: Athletics, Badminton, Basketball/Mini-ball, Golf, Indoor Netball, Indoor Soccer, Table tennis, Tennis, Touch and Volleyball, contact NZCA Canterbury Sports controller for information below:-

2018 Annual Sports Tournament Canterbury Branch Sports coordinator:

Angelina King at angelinak@clear.net.nz or mobile 021 266 0222

Guangdong Winter Camp 2017

The Guangdong Winter Camp is based in Guangzhou for two weeks from approximately 26th November to 10th December 2017.

The Tour is organised and promoted by NZCA for the benefit of our young members who are descendants of Chinese, originally from the Guangdong province in China.

The camp includes cultural and language studies, painting and martial arts, interacting with local Chinese students and visits to the participants' ancestral villages.

- Kung Fu classes for the first 4 days
- Mandarin classes teaching you basic Mandarin phrases
- Calligraphy and other Chinese crafts and activities
- Sightseeing trips around the city with a river cruise included

Explore and discover your roots and cultural heritage through visits to your ancestral homes and villages in China - both maternal and paternal. Tour will include visits to Shanghai, Beijing and Hong Kong. There are options for an extended stay for further travel in China such as Taishan, Xinhui area, Xintang and the Bai Yun districts, as well as the Zhongshan and Dongguan area.

Open to all NZCA members over 18 years of age. China has undergone many changes over the past three decades. This is an opportunity to experience the "New" China and enjoy the historical sights of "Old" China. Cost per person for four weeks is approximately \$6000.

Departs 26th November 2017 with options for extended stay in Hong Kong or further travel within China, Minimum 10 persons. For applications and more information contact Virginia Chong 021 982 726 <u>vchong@ihug.co.nz</u>

Please register your interest by due date 1st September 2017.

Youth Leadership Conference YLC

Thursday 14th to Sun 17th December 2017

There will be great interactions over the weekend with key speakers from a diverse cross section of leaders across our community, along with facilitators motivating a versatile outdoor and cultural programme. The activities cover confidence courses, Chinese calligraphy, Chinese traditional dance, career booth rotations and much more to ensure an intensive and fulfilling programme for all participants. The benefits will translate into the participants becoming more confident and capable young leaders within our community and beyond.

The Camp provides a stepping-stone to our other NZCA leadership initiatives, being the Leadership and Development Conference (for ages 18 - 30) and the social networking business forum - Future Dragonz.

Following the highly successful Youth Leadership Camps in 2011, 2013 and 2015 - NZCA Auckland is hosting a fourth camp on 14-17 December 2017 at Camp Adair, Hunua.

NEW ZEALAND CHINESE ASSOCIATION INC (金西蘭華聯總會)

YOUTH

LEADERSHP

CONFERENCE

A comprehensive leadership, cultural and team building experience for Chinese students across the community.



This is a great opportunity to support our high school members in Year 11 to Year 13. The camp offers a comprehensive leadership, cultural and team building experience for Chinese students from across our community, with the added energy and enthusiasm of Albert King (inspiration and leadership motivation consultant based in Singapore).

Please spread the word to your family, friends, sons, daughters and wider network - and register now!

Registrations - Now open

Follow the link: http://nzcaylc.weebly.com/register.html to submit your registration along with the parental consent form and send to nzcaylc@gmail.com or to NZCA Auckland Branch, P.O. Box 484, Shortland Street, Auckland 1140.

You will be notified when your application has been accepted.

Applications close on Sunday 15th October 2017. For any queries - please contact:Nick Lee and Brittany Young (NZCA Auckland YLC 2017 Co-Chairs) or nzcaylc@gmail.com We look forward to hearing from you!

New Zealander Induction into the Hall of Fame – Mr Choie Sew Hoy

CHOIE SEW HOY (1838-1901) - A RECOGNITION OF BUSINESS CONTRIBUTION

Two Otago business founders from the late 19th century have been honoured posthumously with their induction into the New Zealand Business Hall of Fame.

The Sew Hoy family name and Methven tap company have for generations been synonymous with Dunedin business interests. Choie Sew Hoy and George Methven were inducted into the Hall of Fame. Otago's Sir Eion Edgar, a Business

Hall of Fame laureate and also head of its selection panel, said the contribution by



Methven and the Sew Hoys to New Zealand had been significant.

Mr Sew Hoy immigrated to New Zealand in 1868 at the invitation of the Otago Chamber of Commerce with other Cantonese gold-seekers.

Mr Sew Hoy opened a Dunedin store in 1875 and developed a successful importing business, delivering Chinese goods to the goldfield stores. He became a prominent leader of Otago Chinese miners and had 11 known mining interests, most notably in gold dredging.



In 1887 he acquired 140 acres (57ha) at Big Beach, a gold-bearing flat of about 250 acres on the Shotover River, before forming the Shotover Big Beach Gold Mining Company in 1888, which became the principal New Zealand gold-dredging company until 1897. Its dredge became the prototype for the New Zealand gold dredge and was the leading gold-dredging design in the world.

Justin Sew Hoy accepted the honour on behalf of the Sew Hoy family.

Donald Sew Hoy and family attended the Business Hall of Fame Gala dinner on Thursday 27 July 2017 at the Langham Hotel to formally receive the Laureate honour for his great grandfather.

Mrs Winnie Ding (great Granddaughter) and Rhonda Ding (great great granddaughter) Canterbury branch Secretary are descendants of the famous pioneer Choie Sew Hoy.

Read attached insert for further enlightenment of Mr Choie Sew Hoy's journey.

Later in October, NZCA Canterbury will present a dissertation on the life of Choie Sew Hoy from a notable family member to acknowledge his contribution in the Chinese community.

Chinese Poll Tax Heritage Trust appoints Trustees



Eight current CPTHT trustees, all of whom are descended from original poll tax payers. Kai-Shek Luey, Melissa Wong, Virginia Chong, Liz Ngan, Richard Leung, Malcolm Wong, Mark Ngan Kee and Paul Chin

Hon Judith Collins, Minister for Ethnic Communities appointed new trustees for the Chinese Poll Tax Heritage Trust (CPTHT). Trustees on board from 15th May 2017 to 14th May 2020.

The Chinese Poll Tax Heritage Trust (CPTHT) was established in 2004. Prior to this the New Zealand government formally apologised to the poll tax payers and their descendants in 2002, for the actions of previous governments that imposed a poll tax on Chinese persons entering New Zealand, and in enacting other discriminatory statutes.

Poll tax payers and their descendants comprise the 'early settler' Chinese community. A community linked by family and village networks, and common geographic origin (all come from a cluster of counties in the south of Guangdong [Canton] province). From 1866 to 1960 all Chinese New Zealanders were part of this community.

Immigration policy changes from 1960 onwards led to the migration of Chinese people unconnected to the early settler community.

The CPTHT was paid \$5 million as a gesture of reconciliation in support of the formal apology.

The CPTHT was established in 2004 as a gesture of goodwill to the descendants of poll tax payers in recognition of the hardship caused. Administered by the Department of Internal Affairs and is intended as a gesture of goodwill to poll tax payers, their descendants and future generations.

The Trust aims to promote the preservation of Chinese New Zealand history, in particular, an awareness of the contributions made by the early Chinese settlers. The Trust also seeks to create understanding in the wider Chinese community and New Zealand society as a whole.

The Trust achieves this by making grants and commissioning works and encourages members of the Chinese poll tax descendant community and members of the wider community to seek funding from the Trust for suitable projects.

Melissa Wong (NZCA Canterbury member) is the youngest board member and is only one of two trustees to be selected from the South Island. Melissa is honoured to be selected for this role and will fulfill these commitments alongside her existing community work.

Congratulations to Melissa and the new Trustees elected onto the Board. Trustee members formed from representatives and leaders of the New Zealand Chinese Association.

2017 NZCA Canterbury Branch Executive Committee Members contact list:-

Emmie King (021 211 7441, graem88@xtra.co.nz) President/Newsletter/Dance group **Vice President/Secretary/Membership** Rhonda Ding (021 259 0745, rding@xtra.co.nz) **Chinese Secretary/Hall Custodian** Marisa Yeung (021 112 6265, hopyick@xtra.co.nz) Ian Chan (ianlucy@xtra.co.nz) Treasurer/Hall Maintenance **Education (Chinese Language School)** Quoon Chin (027 285 2859, quoon@xtra.co.nz) Canterbury Webmaster/Newsletter Editor Ronald Lee (ronald18@orcon.net.nz) **NZCA Canterbury Catering/Fundraising Events** Fran Yee (f.yee@hotmail.com) **Cultural Chairperson/Cooking Class** Jane Gin (janegin88@yahoo.co.nz) **NZCA Canterbury Sports Coordinator** Angelina King (angelinak@clear.net.nz) STAR (Social Technology Awareness Resource) Group Lois Yee (yeelois@yahoo.com) Senior/Lifestyle Group Tim Ng (ng.tim@hotmail.com) **Support Team/Cultural Persons** Cindy Chan (yumoi.chan@gmail.com) Graham King (graem88@xtra.co.nz) Tristan Luey (tristanluey@gmail.com) Stan Yee (yees.ginz@ihug.co.nz) Melissa Wong (m.carley.wong@gmail.com) **NZCA Future Dragonz – Canterbury** Tony Ng (toneohsix@gmail.com)

Simon Chan has sadly announced his resignation from NZCA Canterbury Branch after dedicating his generous 26 years on the committee. He has held past positions as Canterbury Branch treasurer, involved with many Chinese activities such as the Chinese Christmas picnic. Simon successfully ran the Chinese basketball group, has contributed to the successful holders of Canterbury basketball winners participating at the annual NZCA Sports Tournament. Simon has assisted on the Easter committee when hosted by Canterbury Branch.

Simon's commitment has been acknowledged by NZCA Canterbury Branch and was awarded onto the Board of Honours in 2007. We wish Simon every success on his future endeavours.

A warm welcome to Tristan Luey as a new committee member. We look forward to sharing Tristan's new ideas with enthusiasm to continue in supporting the growth of Canterbury branch.

Congratulations

Our warmest congratulations to Committee member Ronald Lee and Wendy on the special arrival of baby Owen Lee. We wish Ronald and Wendy many happy treasured memories and joyous moments shared together.

NZCA Future Dragonz - Canterbury

Set up by enthusiastic young adults, networking young professionals aged between 20-35 years who meet up regularly. Organised by accomplished leaders who host vast and varied events throughout the year.

Organised activities such as social functions, running life skill courses, fundraising events, connecting and networking with other young professionals around New Zealand. A home for like minded people to meet, learn and grow.

We invite and welcome young people from all backgrounds to become part of this fast-growing exciting NZCA community with branches in Auckland, Wellington and Christchurch. For further information please refer to the website and email below:

Visit: www.futuredragonz.org.nz Email: christchurch@futuredragonz.org.nz

AVAILABLE FOR HIRE



22 St Asaph Street, CBD

Ample floor area with removable stage large kitchen and cooking facilities Conference room, Sound system

Discounted hire rates for NZCA members

For bookings contact: Marisa Yeung (ph 021 112 6265, hopyick@xtra.co.nz)

Social Activities

Regular weekly activities held at the NZ Chinese Association Hall, 22 St Asaph Street unless specified.

Beijing Health Promoting Exercise Classes Beijing style exercise from 10-11.00am. \$2 donation. Contact Mrs Sum Duncan (ph 342 7822)

<u>Canterbury Line Dance Group</u> Keep fit, enjoy the music and socialize. \$3 donation. Saturday mornings 8.30-9.30am. Contact Emmie King (021 211 7441, graem88@xtra.co.nz)

Chinese Language Classes - Cantonese, Advanced Mandarin & Beginners Conversational

Mandarin For further information with classes contact Mr Quoon Chin (ph 027 285 2859)

Cooking Classes Held monthly at the Association Hall. TBC. Cost \$5.

For interest contact Rhonda Ding (021 259 0745, rding@xtra.co.nz)

<u>New Vogue and Ballroom Dance Classes</u> 7.30-8:30pm at Edwards Dance Academy, 23 Livingstone Street. (Fitzgerald Street end). \$8pp. Contact Emmie King (graem88@xtra.co.nz)

NZCA Canterbury Sports Group Join our sport teams through our membership base.

For interest contact: NZCA Canterbury Sports coordinator Angelina King (angelinak@clear.net.nz or 021 266 0222)

NZCA Future Dragonz Canterbury Connecting young adults aged between 20-35 years who meet up fortnightly. Contact Melissa Wong (m.carley.wong@gmail) or Tony Ng (ngtony85@gmail.com)

Qiao Yi Lion Dance Team Christchurch Saturday trainings at Hall from 3.30-4.30pm. Contact George Chan (ph 021 188 6096, gwhchan71@yahoo.co.nz)

<u>Senior/Lifestyle Group</u> Social walking group that meets up every Friday morning at 10.00am. Catch up, keep fit and a chat afterwards. Contact Tim Ng (ph 339 0188, ng.tim@hotmail.com) <u>STAR Group</u> Technology sessions. Registration for event is required. Contact Lois Yee (yeelois@yahoo.com, 022 564 7933)

Tai Chi Classes Sunday mornings from 9-10am. Gold coin donation.

NZCA Canterbury warmly welcomes new members and friends to attend our activities and looks forward to meeting you.

Obituary

It is with much sadness we report the passing of the following members:

Observance tribute to:

Mrs Eva Lay (28th January 2017)

An highly respected pass committee member actively involved as a Chinese Language Teacher. Eva inspired children with Chinese cultural dances. Music and singing were her passion where she taught many children through the years in her Chinese classes. She was dearly loved by all the children who crossed her path.

She donated her generous time and effort in activities on the social organising team at festival functions held at the association Hall. An advocate in organising children activities such as the annual Chinese Christmas picnics.

NZCA Canterbury acknowledged Eva for her dedication and commitment and was awarded onto the NZCA Canterbury Honours Board for outstanding services in 2007.

Her time on the committee goes well and beyond her duties contributing to her generous community spirit of giving and volunteering.

She was the number one supporter of all her children and grandchildren at the annual NZCA Sports tournaments.

Devoted and dearly loved mother of Karina & Darryl, treasured Grandma of Kyle and Nathan.

Dr Ting On To PhD (15th August 2017)

In his 93rd year. Cherished husband of Mo Ching, adored and respected father and father-in-law of James and Ruby, Susan and Henry and Leah and Darren. A much loved Granddad of all his grandchildren.

An intellect dedicating his work as a scholar and businessman. Dr To has shown us the importance of belonging among the Chinese people to raise the awareness of community spirit. His supported our community during his hardworking days at his Chinese merchandising business, "Sun Tai" to supply our community with the best quality products for our Chinese festival functions.

With this, he achieved a loving partnership with Mrs Mo Ching to raise a beautiful family and installed good values in education and hard work. This is evidence with James, who has contributed and dedicated his work as the National Secretary of the New Zealand Chinese Association over many years.

Dr To has shown us his generosity of giving through donating funds towards the extension to the upstair room at the Chinese Association Hall.

Erected is the family plague above the room known as "the Library'.

We give thanks to Dr Ting On To for his dedication and contributions towards our Chinese Association

Mr Jack Wai Yee (17th August 2017)

A long standing member of Canterbury Branch. In his 84th year. Loving husband of Yuet Yuen. Caring and loved father and father-in-law of Raymond and Eileen. Devoted Granddad of Thomas, Monica, Olivia and the Yee family.

Canterbury Branch conveys deepest condolences to all the families with the sad lost of their loved ones who will be sorely missed but never forgotten. Your memories will be cherished.

NZCA Canterbury Website: canterbury.nzchinese.org.nz

Visit the website for the latest happenings and updates, notices, activities and up-to-date events. Follow the website links nationally from around the country for other Branch updates and resources.

Our website has a photo gallery and access to past newsletters and events.

NZCA Canterbury Membership & Subscription form can be downloaded off the website for new members

We invite members wishing to contribute publications of any information or articles relating to NZCA Canterbury, please contact our Canterbury webmaster Ronald Lee at ronald18@orcon.net.nz

Check out new face book page https://www.facebook.com/CanterburyBranchNZCA/

Acknowledgements and Donations

Canterbury Branch wishes to acknowledge the following for their generous donations: Beijing Exercise Class for donation of \$345.50.

2018 Membership Donations - See attached Donations List:

A huge gratitude of thanks to all donors who contributing generously on the annual donation list. The funds will help towards the ongoing maintenance and upgrading of the Hall enabling the branch to run activities in arise to strengthen the bond of NZCA Canterbury members.

Your generosity is very much appreciated!

Memberships, Receiving Newsletters by Email or Change of Address

Your continued support as a member is an important factor in our organisation. We provide funding for events, membership discounts to attend functions, activities for members and regular publishing of newsletters. If you have family or friends over the age of 16 years and would like to join our organisation, in becoming a member to receive the many benefits. Contact Canterbury branch Secretary - Rhonda Ding. (rding@xtra.co.nz or 021 259 0745)

Please advise of any change of address in writing or email to The Secretary, NZCA (Canterbury Branch), PO Box 31-276, Ilam, Christchurch 8444

We encouraged members to receive newsletters or notices by email to receive current updates.

Disclaimer.

Neither the association nor any person or persons associat with it, accepts any liability whatsoever for the contents of this newsletter which has been prepared in good faith without material reward and to tedhe best of our knowledge is true and correct an all aspects.

2017 NZCA CANTERBURY BRANCH MEMBER DONATIONS

2017 NZCA CANTERB	URY BRA	NCH MEMBER DONA	LIONS
Mr & Mrs N Mcleod	\$285.00	Mr & Mrs Dennis Lay	\$20.00
Mr & Mrs Tony Hoy Chan	\$200.00	Mr & Mrs Harry Lee	\$20.00
Dr & Mrs Colin Chin & Family	\$200.00	Mr & Mrs Paul Lee	\$20.00
Dr & Mrs Colin Ding	\$200.00	Mrs Sun On Lee	\$20.00
Dr & Mrs Tony Goh	\$200.00	Mr & Mrs Jim Li	\$20.00
Graham & Emmie king	\$200.00	Mr & Mrs Leonard Lim	\$20.00
Brian & Rhonda Ngan	\$200.00	Mr & Mrs Merick Ma	\$20.00
Mr & Mrs Nam Yee	\$170.00	Mrs Mee Ha Ng	\$20.00
Mr & Mrs M Yeung & Family	\$140.00	Mr & Mrs Frederick Ng	\$20.00
Dr & Mrs Steven Ding	\$125.00	Mr & Mrs Louis Pang	\$20.00
Dr & Mrs Paul Gee	\$125.00	Mr & Mrs Andrew Pingyin	\$20.00
Mr& Mrs Quoon Chin	\$120.00	Mr Nelson Sue	\$20.00
Mrs Nancy Goh	\$120.00	Mr & Mrs Jack Wong	\$20.00
Mrs Winnie Ding	\$100.00	Mr & Mrs L Wong	\$20.00
Ms Lily Leathley	\$85.00	Mr & Mrs Henry Yee	\$20.00
Dr Marina Yee	\$85.00	Mr & Mrs Hon Foon Yee	\$20.00
Mr & Mrs Robin Cheng	\$70.00	Mr & Mrs Jack Wai Yee	\$20.00
Mr Michael Chin	\$70.00	Mr & Mrs Fook Ting Yeung	\$20.00
Mr & Mrs Wing Gin	\$70.00	Mr & Mrs Donald Young	\$20.00
Mr & Mrs Simon Yee	\$70.00	Mrs Mun Mun Angus	\$15.00
Mr Ian Chan	\$65.00	Mr & Mrs Matthew Lee	\$15.00
Mr & Mrs Tim Ng	\$60.00	Mr & Mrs Stan Yee	\$15.00
Mr & Mrs Peter Mui & Family	\$55.00	Ms Katie Yee	\$15.00
Mr & Mrs Alan Choie	\$50.00	Mrs Y H Gin	\$10.00
Mr & Mrs William Duncan	\$50.00	Christine Gruebner	\$10.00
Mr & Mrs Pak Wah Jer	\$50.00	Mrs Jenny Jar	\$10.00
Mr & Mrs Tong King	\$50.00	Mrs Angela Joe	\$10.00
Mr & Mrs Kevin Wong & Family	\$45.00	Drs Ronald & Wendy Lee	\$10.00
Mrs Helen Lum	\$40.00	Mrs Nancy Lowe	\$10.00
Dr & Mrs Ting On To & Family	\$40.00	Mrs Tui Larn Wong	\$10.00
Mr Richard & Mrs Shirley Yee	\$40.00	Mrs Nancy L Wong	\$10.00
Ms Jeanette Ching	\$35.00	Dr B Wong & Mr M Moore	\$10.00
Mr & Mrs Bruce Chin	\$30.00	Mrs Helen Yee	\$10.00
Mr & Mrs Rory Tam	\$30.00	Mr Kenway Yee	\$10.00
Richard & Fran Yee	\$30.00	Mr & Mrs Yet Fong Yee	\$10.00
Mr & Mrs Leo Yee	\$30.00	Mr & Mrs Rong Liang Zhang	\$10.00
Mrs Bui Leun Chin	\$25.00	Mr Yucai Cao	\$5.00
Mr & Mrs See Cheung Chin	\$25.00	Mr George Chan	\$5.00
Mr Darett Lowe	\$25.00	Mr Arthur Chang	\$5.00
Mr Jenkin Yee	\$25.00	Ms Siu Fong Chui	\$5.00
Winston & Carol Chin	\$20.00	Mrs Kay Fisher	\$5.00
Mr Yip Fai Chu, Mrs Siu Ying Ho	\$20.00	Mrs Robyn Lay	\$5.00
Mrs Toy Young Gee	\$20.00	Mrs Monica Hu	\$5.00
Mr & Mrs kim Gin	\$20.00	Mrs Suzanna Ng	\$5.00
Mr & Mrs Steven Jarm	\$20.00	Mr Lester Pingyin	\$5.00
Mr & Mrs Wing King	\$20.00	Mrs Elaine Poole	\$5.00
Mr & Mrs Harry King	\$20.00	Mrs Adrienne Yee	\$5.00

their continuing support towards the Association.

NZCA Canterbury apologizes for any mistakes or omissions in the compilation of the donations list for 2017.